
 
 
  
28 January 2021 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
You are invited to attend a meeting of the Council to be held in  
The Chamber, Dungannon and by virtual means   Council Offices, Circular Road, 
Dungannon, BT71 6DT on Thursday, 28 January 2021 at 19:00 to transact the 
business noted below. 
 
A link to join the meeting through the Council’s remote meeting platform will follow.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Adrian McCreesh 
Chief Executive   
 

 
AGENDA 

OPEN BUSINESS  

1. Apologies 

2. Declarations of Interest 

3. Chair's Business 

 
Matters for Decision   

4. Council minutes of meeting held on 17 December 2020  5 - 36 
5. Planning Committee Minutes of Meeting held on 11 

January 2021 
37 - 52 

6. Environment Committee minutes of meeting held on 12 
January 2021  

53 - 62 

7. Policy and Resources Committee minutes of meeting held 
on 13 January 2021 

63 - 72 

8. Development Committee minutes of meeting held on 14 
January 2021 

73 - 86 

9. Conferences 87 - 98 
10. Civic Recognition Nominations 99 - 106 
11. Community Development Report  107 - 110 

 
Matters for Information   

12 Consultations  111 - 116 
13 Correspondence  117 - 130 



  
Notice of Motions 

14 Councillor Cuddy to move: 
“This Council notes with concern the hugely detrimental 
impact that the trade border in the Irish Sea has had on 
supply chains between Great Britain and Northern Ireland; 
creating obstacles to trade where previously there were 
none; removing products from our supermarket shelves; 
putting extra pressure on struggling businesses and 
creating a trade imbalance between Northern Ireland and 
its biggest export market Great Britain; and notes with 
further concern that the free movement of pets between 
Great Britain and Northern Ireland has been restricted by 
the agreement reached between the EU and the UK 
Government.   
This council regrets that the UK Government`s proposals of 
2 October 2019, which included a border in the Irish Sea 
and border inspection posts, have led us to where we are 
today. The current situation is totally unacceptable and this 
Council should be sending a clear message to the EU and 
the UK Government that derogations should be in place for 
a period of at least one year to protect Northern Ireland`s 
economy. 
In view of the very serious impediments to the Northern 
Ireland economy being created by the Trade and Co-
operation Agreement and the Protocol on Ireland/Northern 
Ireland, this Council will write to the Secretary of State 
Brandon Lewis MP calling on him to recommend that the 
United Kingdom Government applies safeguard measures 
for a period of at least one year; and for the EU and UK 
Government to urgently engage to remove the barriers that 
are disrupting trade and could lead to further problems in 
the future.” 
  
 

 

15 Cllr S McAleer to move:    
“This Council recognises that hospice care is a vitally 
important part of our care system; considers it necessary 
that people approaching the end of life, their families and 
carers get the right care and support where and when they 
need it; notes that hospice staff deserve recognition for the 
world-class medical care and emotional support they 
provide not just to patients but also to their families; and 
looks forward to the hospice movement going from strength 
to strength in years to come.  
Accordingly, this Council agrees to write to the Minister of 
Health, Robin Swann MLA, calling upon him to ensure fair 
and transparent funding in line with demand, and continued 
high quality palliative and end-of-life care.” 
  

 



  
 

16 Cllr Quinn to move:   
“This Council notes with alarm the Department of 
Communities Family Resources Survey 2018/2019 which 
show that 122,000 children in Northern Ireland live in 
relative poverty (24% of children) with 109,000 of those 
living in absolute poverty and expresses deep concern that 
these figures have increased significantly since the 
previous year and have not improved at all in the last five 
years. The rise of the Universal Credit claimant count and 
expected end of the furlough scheme could see a further 
increase in these numbers, with the two-child tax credit rule 
and benefit cap only adding to the pressure on families with 
children.   
This Council calls on the Minister for Communities to 
immediately convene a child poverty task force, to set out 
how her department will reduce child poverty by next year 
and over the next decade.” 
 

 

 
Items restricted in accordance with Section 42, Part 1 of Schedule 6 of the 
Local Government Act (NI) 2014. The public will be asked to withdraw from the 
meeting at this point. 
 
Matters for Decision 

17. Council Confidential minutes of meeting held on 17 
December 2020 

 

18. Planning Committee confidential minutes of meeting held 
on 11 January 2021 

 

19. Environment Committee confidential minutes of meeting 
held on 12 January 2021 

 

20. Policy and Resources Confidential minutes of meeting held 
on 13 January 2021 

 

21. Development Committee confidential minutes of meeting 
held on 14 January 2021 

 

 
Matters for Information  

 
 


